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March 17, 2011 
 
        
       
Pheng Xiong 
1835 St. Johns Drive 
Woodbury, MN 55129 
 
Re: Appeal for property at 1072 Minnehaha Avenue East 
 File ID #: ALH 11-32 
 
Dear Mr. Xiong: 

 
This is to confirm that a hearing was held on March 15, 2011 and you failed to appear.  
It was stated that the hearing by Supervisor Rich Singerhouse that the work is not 
completed.  There are still outstanding permits out there.  Therefore, the Legislative 
Hearing Officer recommended denying your appeal and that the vacant building fees be 
assessed.     
 
If you have any further questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mai Vang 
Legislative Hearing Coordinator 
 
cc: Fire Supervisors (email) 
 Rich Singerhouse (email) 
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